BOARD OF HEALTH
Medway, Massachusetts

June 21, 2010
Members Present: 
Robert Collum, Chairman

Mike Heavey, Clerk
Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant
Members Absent:
Kathy McCarthy, Member

William Fisher, Health Agent

Attendees

 Jason Roberts:




7:00PM

Dave Pellegri, Tetra Tech Rizzo – 


7:30PM

Guests:

Brad Mitchell – Dept. of Agriculture




Charley Heaton – 19 Village St. – neighbor




William Seaver – 19 Village St. - neighbor

Mr. Collum called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.
Kathleen McCarthy and William Fisher were not present for this meeting.

Mr. Collum motioned to approve the minutes from May 24, 2010 2nd by Mr. Heavey All in Favor

Jason Roberts – 7:00PM:  Mr. Roberts appeared before the board to request a variance for chickens from 10 to 200 to be able to operate as a farm.  He is zoned as an ARII zone – Agricultural Residential meaning you must have at least 44,000 square feet in order to have farm animals. Mr. Roberts stated he owns the two family home on 23 Village Street and has approximately 2.5 acres of land. Mr. Heavey stated Mr. Roberts should check with the Zoning Board of Appeals regarding his operation due to the scale of the operation. Mr. Mitchell suggested allowing Mr. Roberts to start with 50 chickens and at every 25 increase, appearing before the board for reporting and approval.  Mr. Collum suggested Mr. Roberts obtain a letter from each abutter or one letter with all of their signatures and submit it to the board. Mr. Collum requested a copy of the Zoning regulations. Mr. Roberts stated his chickens would be fenced  and there would be 3 approximate 4 x 8 sheds built to accommodate the chickens at least 50 feet from each abutter. 
Marian Community – 7:30PM:  Dave Pellegri appeared before the board to review plans and changes since last meeting. He stated a pressure test was done; a test pit was dug out at the water and sewer crossings. He stated pictures showed the waterline crossing with concrete over it. and it looks like a concrete encasement. They did not dig where the forecemain is due to it runs below the wetland and the water is too high due to the beaver dam. Dave stated Marian is willing to do extra pressure testing in lieu of digging a pit where the force main lies. Mr. Heavey stated to have Marian go back about 10 feet and put a trench block in. Mr. Collum stated the crossing should be sleeved and because it can’t actually be seen there should be an invoice showing purchase of the sleeve. Mr. Heavey stated to have them dig the pit or give us a plausible alternative.  Dave remarked on the as-built that there is no updated vertical information. It shows the same as the proposed. It is a pretty clear horizontal layout; tanks look good but wants verification the base was witnessed by Bill Drexel. Mr. Collum requested a memo/list be sent over to Carol of what was done and wasn’t done. The permit is still not signed by the electrical inspector and the Building Inspector still has issues and has not signed it either. The Building Inspector is the last signature on the permit. Dave said he would try and contact ConCom to see if the area would be disturbed by digging or if anything needed to be done before digging. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00PM.
Next meeting will be July 19th, 2010 
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur
Administrative Assistant

